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CALENDAR : 

March  Monday  20 LOTE 
Premier sõ Reading Challenge Starts Today 

 Tuesday  21 CURRICULUM DAY ð NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL (Teachers 
Attending Professional Learning)  

 Wednesday  22 MVA Athletics Goldsworthy Reserve (3 -6) 
 Thursday  23 MARC 
 Monday  27 Art  
 Tuesday  28 School Council Meeting  ð 7pm  
 Wednesday  29 Prep Parent / Teacher Interviews  
 Friday  31 School Cross Country  

Last Day of Term 1 ð 2:20 pm Dismi ssal 
April  Monday  17 Easter Monday Holiday  
 Tuesday  18 First Day of Term 2  
 Friday  21 Cross Country at Teesdale Year 3 -6 
 SATURDAY 22 BUNNINGS SAUSAGE SIZZLE (PARENT HELPERS REQUIRED)  
 Monday  24 Art  
 Tuesday  25 ANZAC Day Holiday  
 Thursday  27 Farm Safety Year 5 / 6  

 
Buongiorno from the Office,  
 
Congratulations to our deserving Students of the 
Week!  
 

 
 
QUICK NOTES:  

¶ Tuesday is a Curriculum Day therefore 
school will be closed for the day.  

¶ Local Excursion and Photograph 
permission forms are due back.  

¶ Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund  
applications are due.  

¶ You must sign your child into school if they 
arrive after the 9:00 bell has rung.  

¶ If you need to collect your child  during the 
school day, you must collect them from the 
office and sign them out. If the office is 
unattended please wait in the foyer to be 
attended to.  

                     
 
 
MVA ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  
The MVA Athletics Sports Carnival is to be held 
at Goldsworthy Reserve in Corio on Wednesday 
22nd March.  Students will participate in a wide 
range of events, including high jump, running 
(200m, 100m), discus, shot put, long jump, triple 
jump and hurdles.  Students have been 
preparing for this event this term in their Phys Ed 
classes and  should have a very successful and 
enjoyable day.  All 3 ð 6 students are expected to 
attend.  
Students will be transported to and from 
Goldsworthy Reserve by bus, departing at 
8:20am and returning by 3:15pm.   Your children 



must be at school by 8:10am to be  checked on 
the roll in time to catch the bus.  
Students will need to wear school sports 
uniform, running shoes, hat and sunscreen.  
(Appropriate clothing for the dayõs weather 
conditions).  They will need to bring plenty of 
water, snacks and a healthy lunc h.   
 
ICT PLANNING PROGRAM  
On Tues day Mrs McKenzie and I attended  an ICT 
Planning day in which we worked on the vision 
for our students, and the future allocation of time 
and budget to ensure we are able to meet this 
vision. I am very pleased that through 
participating in this program, the school will be 
eligible to receive a $4,000 grant to spend on our 
Information and Communications strategy!  
 
BANNOCKBURN P -12 SECONDARY COLLEGE  
There is an information night being held on 
Monday the 27 th of March at 7pm at the 
Bannockburn Community Hub for families 
wanting to know more about the transition into 
the school for 2018 and beyond. I encourage you 
to attend and ask your own questions.  
I have included the flyer in the calendar on tiqbiz 
for you r information.  
 

  
National eSmart top 10 Safety Tips  
# 8 Keep your friends close and strangers at 
armõs length 
Do you know how many true friends most people 
have? Three. Yup, those four thousand and fifty -
two Facebook ôfriendsõ are a combination of 
acqua intances, people -you -met -once, people -
you -=canõt-remember -meeting -once, and 
probably some ôrandomsõ. They donõt need to 
know what you had for breakfast, or what 
concert you went to last night, do they?  
 

 
Helping Children Navigate Playground Politics, 
Melissa Benaroya  
Part 3 ð  
Emotion Management  
Emotion management refers to a personõs ability 
to control his or her emotions in response to 
arousing situations.  
How to Teach Emotion Management to Kids  
Two of the most important skills we can teach 
children are how to identify their feelings and 
how to self -soothe when they are experiencing a 
strong emotion. These skills take time and 
practice to develop. Positive self -talk and deep 
breathing are two emotion -management tactics 
commonly used and practiced with  children. 
Teaching self -talk encourages kids to talk to 
themselves in a quiet voice or inside their heads. 
Some examples are: òI need to take three 
breaths,ó òI can do this if I practice more,ó òIõm 
not going to let her get to me,ó òThat was 

probably an a ccident,ó or òMy mom still loves 
me, even when I mess up.ó 
Deep breathing is an effective way to connect 
the body and the mind in order to move from a 
fight -or -flight response to problem -solving. The 
òFlower Breathó is a simple breathing method 
kids can us e. Ask your children to imagine 
smelling a beautiful flower, breathing in through 
the nose and breathing out through the mouth, 
and releasing any stress, strain, or emotion they 
might be feeling as they exhale.  
You can access the article in full here:  
http://www.heysigmund.com/playground -
politics/   
 
Have a mindful weekend,  
 
Mrs Barnett  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RIDE TO SCHOOL  
Thank you  to all students and families for your 
enthusiastic participation in Ride2School day 
today! I was so impres sed with the turnout and  
received lots of positive feedback at the front 
gate this morning. Thank you  to all the classes 
for recording their spectac ular results. We had 
71 students  riding bikes, scooters,  skateboards 
and 43 walkers! This is not to mention all the 
excited siblings who came along and joined in 
with us. Well done Lethbridge!  

Miss Hines  

 
 

 

http://www.heysigmund.com/playground-politics/
http://www.heysigmund.com/playground-politics/


 
 
STUDENTS OF THE WEEK  
 

Prep M  GEORGIA  
For having a go at writing the 

sounds she can hear when 
writing words.  

 

Grade 1 / 2C  POPPIE 
For working extremely hard 

on her Inquiry project on 
dragonflies.  Well done 

Poppie.  
 

Grade 1 / 2M  MATTHEW 
For excellent effort during 
òCold Writeó this week. 

 

Grade  1 / 2S BRAYDON 
For working really hard to 
record the sounds he can 
hear when writing.  Well 

done Braydon!  
 

Grade 3 / 4H MIA 
For her extraordinary 

research about Jane Goodall 
and the Chimpanzees!  
Amazing start to your 

Inquiry!  
 

Grade 4 / 5C  JOSH 
For demonstrating 

dedication when practising 
his weekly spelling words.  
The results are starting to 

show!  
 

Grade 5 / 6 B AXEL 
For demonstrating 

determination when 
researching Inland Taipan 

snakes as a part of his 
Inquiry learning.  

 

  

 
 

Fundraiser for Fijian  School  
Mrs McKenzie is heading to Fiji and while she is 
there, she will be visiting one of the schools in 
the Cuva district to have a look around. She is 
currently working with the principal Mr  Opetaia 
Nataswai on a fundraising idea for his Fijian 
school.   
A box will be placed in our school foyer for you to 
place items in that will support the school and 
their students. You can place stationary items, 
deflated sport balls, toothpaste and  tooth 
brushes in there and Mrs McKenzie will deliver 
them directly to  the school.  
If you are able to assist, please bring along your 
items and place them in the box provided. If you 
have any questions , please speak to Mrs 
McKenzie.  
 
Bunnings Sausage Sizzle  
We are looking for some parents to help out 
with a Bunnings BBQ fundraiser on the 22 nd 
April. Times that we need filling are:  
9:00am -11am  
11am ð 1pm  
1pm -3pm  
3pm -5pm  
If you would like to help out , please return the 
slip to Mr Codd . 
 
 

 
RETURN SLIP  
 
FAMILY NAME:  
 
TIME AVAILABLE:  Please circle  
 

9.00 -11AM  
 

11.00 -1.00PM  
 

3.00 -5.00PM  
 
 

 
 
 
Netball for 2017  

Year 4 -6 - costs  

¶ $51.00 VNA  ð This is to be paid online at NV 
website, see link below.  

https://netball.resultsvault.com/common/pag

es/noauth/olregstart.aspx?type=1&entityid=

39406&fl=1&id=23813 
¶ $8.00  per game to be paid before match.  
Draws & Fixtures can be checked on the YMCA 
website ð sportsfix YMCA Geelong  
 
Monday 20 th March  
Nuggets v Kung  Fu Koalas at 5pm Court 2  
 
 
 

https://netball.resultsvault.com/common/pages/noauth/olregstart.aspx?type=1&entityid=39406&fl=1&id=23813
https://netball.resultsvault.com/common/pages/noauth/olregstart.aspx?type=1&entityid=39406&fl=1&id=23813
https://netball.resultsvault.com/common/pages/noauth/olregstart.aspx?type=1&entityid=39406&fl=1&id=23813


Victorian Premiersõ Reading Challenge 
Starts Monday 20 th March.  
Thank you,  
Rhonda Frederick  
Melissa Boal  
 

 
It is remarkable that our class 3/4H has hatched 

chicks! On Wednesday 22nd the eggs were put in the 

incubator for 3 weeks and two days. The first two 

chickens were hatched on the 14th of March.   

Watching the chicks hatch was very exciting! 

Especially the first one. When they were a day old 

we got to have a hold and a pat. When they got the 

container dirty we got to hold the chicks and have a 

photo. 

Every day we give them food and water. They stay 

under the heat light so they are heathy and warm.       

There are black and yellow chicks. So far they have 

all got homes to live with. Today is the last day we 

will see them. Sad I know, but I hope we can see 

them again.  

By Jess and Ruby 

3/4 Class Pets 

Day 20- Tuesday: 
On Tuesday (day 20) the chickens start to hatch and 

invade the incubator. First we had two, which then 

became ten!   

Day 21- Wednesday: 
The incubator gets full and Miss Hines comes to the 

rescue and puts the chicks in their new home.  

Day 22- Thursday: 
The chicks home gets stinky with their droppings 

and needs cleaning, so students help clean the stinky 

box! The students held the chickens while other 

students helped clean. 

Day 23 -Friday: 
It is time for the 26 chicks to go to their new home 

with some students (sadly). We had lots of fun with 

the chickens in our classroom and we hope they 

have fun in their new homes!   

By Mason 

 

FLUFFY CHICKS 

ABOUT THE DAY WE HELD THEM 

Today I got to hold a chick. The first time two 

hatched was the 14th of March. Some of the chicks 

where black, while others were yellow. They took 

three weeks to hatch in the incubator! 

CLEANING TIME 

Today is the day, time to cleané ñOut we go while 

our home is being cleaned. Nice and warm in gentle 

hands of caring peopleò. 

By Josephine 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
                   

       
   

  

 
 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 


